LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

BOARD MEETING

JULY 22, 2013

Members present:  Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, David Reel, Toni Allison, Coco Brennan, Art Williams, Cheryl Smith, Mary Cunningham, Theresa Frasch, Caroline Carpenter, Kim Wright

Members absent:  Edie Zaiontz

1.  Call to order at 6 PM.

2.  Reading Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the June 24, 2013 had been sent out via e-mail to the Board members.  No corrections were necessary.  Janet moved that the minutes be accepted; Cheryl seconded.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.

3.  Treasurer's Report:  David reported that $120 was spent in May for the social media training.  A new class t-shirt was also purchased for a new class member.  Caroline was reimbursed for expenses pertaining to Folk Fest.  The ending balance for June is $5569.47.  Kim moved the treasurer's report be accepted; Janet seconded.  Motion passed.  Report approved.

Old Business:

a.  Website Review and Ad Hoc Committee Feedback---no discussion.

b.  Folk Fest, Earth Day Coordinators and Speaker's Bureau Lead:  Henry mentioned that notices 

     had gone out for replacements for Earth Day and Folk Fest chairpersons.  No one has stepped up 

     yet.  Maybe someone from the current class or the new class in the fall will volunteer for these

     positions.

c.  Onsite Signs for Recognition:  Art said that Chris Mitchell will make the signs.  We will provide

     the wood.  Janet will check to see which projects need signs.  Art will come to the Board meeting

     next month with proposals for specific signs, such as color, chapter and TMN names, logo, wording,

     size.

Committee Chair Reports:

a.  Education:  Art reported that he missed the last class, which was Flo Oxley.  He does not 

     know how many attended.  Coco was present and said there were 3 class members absent.  Art

     said the 4 students have dropped out.

     Coco found out that the speaker for August is not going to be here and that the September speaker

     was never contacted.

     The make-up class with Kip Kiphart was attended by 5 current class members and several mem-

     bers.

     Art reported that he has 3 people interested in the new fall class.

b.  Communications:  Edie and her replacement Marie were absent.  No report.

c.  Community Recognition:  Theresa reported that Henry said he had a prospective nominee, but he 

     wants to speak with this person first.  A decision will be made for the new recipient of this award

     by the end of the year.

d.  Historian:  Henry asked Coco if she had picked up the scrapbooks from Yvette yet.  Cheryl volun-

     teered to get in touch with Yvette and get the books from her since they live closer to each other.

e.  Membership:  Mary reported that there have been 6000 hours reported so far this year for our

     chapter.  She did the quarterly report for State.  Art suggested that Mary give a report to the Board 

     each month on hours reported and on what projects.  Mary said the computer program does not 

     work in a way that can generate a report each month.

f.  Out and About:  Toni had no report.

g.  Outreach:  Caroline reported that she received an owl's nest for the trunk.

h.  Projects:  Janet reported that very few projects have been submitted.  Art said that the back of the

     Agrilife building looks really good since the Master Gardeners have worked on it.  He suggested

     that the LMN build a path between their area and the arboretum.  Art will speak with Chris Wiemers 

     about our chapter doing something in this area.

i.  Publicity:  Cheryl reported nothing new.  Notices have been appearing in the Zeitung about Chapter

     meetings.  She asked the Board what she needed to do for the upcoming class notices.  Art 

     will meet with her.

New Business:

a.  Program Committee:  Henry wants someone to oversee the Speaker's Bureau for the chapter

     meetings, the Christmas Party, the Annual Chapter Meeting, etc.  He suggested we have a Programs

     Committee.  He will bring a proposal to the next Board Meeting.

b.  State Meeting in October:  Coco reported that the last time our chapter hosted the State Meeting,

     we had to do a lot, but this time, there are interns who are handling most of the work.  Henry men-

     tioned the e-mail from State with all the particulars about submitting projects, sponsorships, etc.

     Anyone who has a project that they think will be a good entry should submit it.  Art thinks that

     the Tye Preston Library bridge, headed up by Ron Morris, would be a good one to submit.  He will

     speak with Ron about it. Or the Mesquite Creek Butterfly project. Mary said that some members do

     not want to do a presentation because they would miss classes at the State Meeting that they want to

     attend.  Art asked if we thought we should be more involved in things such as the silent auction,

     campfires, etc., since we are the host chapter.  Coco agreed that we should do something.  The BOD

     decided that we should make a donation to the State Meeting.  Coco moved that the chapter donate

     $500 to the State Meeting; Theresa seconded.  Art amended the motion to donate $250; David

     seconded.  Motion passed.  Henry will speak with Michelle Haggerty to see where our sponsorship

     is needed.

Comments and Adjourn:  Coco said that by the next Board Meeting we need to have some ideas

about new officers for next year and who is still eligible to run for another year.  She suggested that the outgoing officers and chairs serve as mentors to their replacements.

Meeting adjourned at 7 PM.

Next Board Meeting:  Monday, August 26, 2013, 6 PM at Tye Preston Memorial Library

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

